Hello Third Grade Family,
Our students will begin nightly homework starting today.  Typically homework will consist of two parts, 20 minutes of reading and the completion of a literacy circle comprehension worksheet and a short math assignment connected to our daily math lesson.  I might also assign extra homework if students are in need of academic remediation.  A description of the nightly homework is available on our website in the curriculum section (to be updated in the next couple of days).  If you have any questions please check our website or contact me by email or phone.  

At the end of September we will begin student lead literacy circles and your child will be assigned a section of a novel to read each night.  Until then, I have provided a book bag from my personal library to read.  Included in the bag is a reading log that I would like you to initial each night.  Please sign the corresponding box for each night that your child reads 20 minutes or more.  For the time being your child can read a book from their book bag or another of their choosing.  Students are also assigned a comprehension worksheet that focuses on vocabulary.  Students pick 5 interesting or unknown words from one book that they are reading and define each word by completing the worksheet.  The worksheets and more information about literacy circles can be found on my website.

Initial math assessments show that the majority of students in our class have not successfully mastered the entire third grade everyday math curriculum from last year (gifted is one year ahead in math).  Knowledge of several mathematical concepts particularly multiplication/division, fractions and basic geometry is necessary for the fourth grade curriculum.  For the next two weeks at least, each student will be receiving remedial instruction based on their individual needs.  I will contact each parent individually to update you on your child’s progress.  Math homework will be assigned individually and your child may not receive math homework.

Our class’s part time student teacher, Audrey Lee, will be starting Tuesday.  She is very excited about working with our class and she will help me better differentiate instruction for each student.  Her letter of introduction will include her contact information, please feel free to email her with any questions. 

If you have any questions please let me know.  I am very excited about the progress we’re making and I can’t wait to share the wonderful things your child is doing with you and our community.

Thanks,  

Mr. Rutherford

